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Subject: 

 
HB 2318 – Relating to State Parks and Recreation Department Fees  
Work Session Recommendations 

 
The measure allows for the State Parks and Recreation Commission to establish a schedule 
that sets forth a range of charges within which the State Parks and Recreation Director may 
set, adjust, and assess fees for use of areas established and maintained by the department.  
The Director is limited to adjusting the fees to no more than four times each year. 
 
Although the bill exempts the fees set or adjusted by the OPRD Director from the 
requirements of ORS 291.055, relating to the ratification of fees set during the biennium, 
the range of fees established by the State Parks and Recreation Commission will still be 
subject to legislative approval, or ratification if established during the interim.    
 
OPRD anticipates an overall increase in fee revenues resulting from the measure and has 
included an anticipated $800,840 in fee revenues as part of a policy option package in the 
agency’s proposed budget.   
 
Final Subcommittee Action 
 
LFO recommends that HB 2318 be moved to the Ways and Means Full Committee. 
 

MOTION:  I move HB 2318 to the Full Committee with a do pass recommendation.  
(VOTE) 

 
Carriers 
 
Full Committee: ____________________________________ 
 
House Floor: ____________________________________ 
 
Senate Floor: ____________________________________ 


